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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program 
to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 
billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

The Forest High School is part of the re-zoning and planning framework for Frenchs Forest to create a new town 
centre for the community. The Forest High School will be relocated to a portion of 187 Allambie Road, Allambie 
Heights. This is located within the current intake area for The Forest High School. 

Student learning will continue at the current school site until the new facilities are built.  

The Forest High School relocation project will include modern flexible learning spaces for up to 1500 students; a 
new library, canteen and administration spaces; a multi-purpose sports and performance hall; new outdoor 
sports courts and landscaped recreation and outdoor learning spaces. 

Progress update 

The business case for The Forest High School relocation project has been approved, which means formal 
acquisition of the Allambie Road site will proceed and the project now has funding for the construction phase of 
the project.  

The project team is continuing to progress the design and the State Significant Development (SSD) application 
and technical studies, in consultation with the Project Reference Group and with consideration of feedback from 
the community. 

We look forward to sharing more information about the outcomes of this work and to invite your feedback next Term. 
In the meantime, you can stay informed by regularly visiting the project web page and you can contact us via email or 
phone if you have any questions or feedback about the upgrades.  
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